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The Library is Open 

Shade Community Center  

Newsletter 

Submitted by Karen Jones 

 

Thanks to the many volunteers whose hard work resulted in getting the library up and running.  Many 

boxes of books were emptied, sorted and weeded. Users can now find the books categorized into mysteries, 

romance, fiction, biographies, classics, large print, military/war, westerns, religion, animals/nature and 

cookbooks. All sections are color coded and alphabetized by author for easy access.  Some of the weeded 

books were sold and others were donated to various organizations. Also available are many selections of 

magazines.  The children’s collection includes sections on animals, science fiction, alphabet, mysteries, easy - 

readers, toddlers and many more.  When patrons use the library, all that is needed is a signature and date on 

the guest register. No time limit on borrowing or returning materials will be required.   This room can also be 

used as a meeting room. To schedule it, please contact Fran Moxley at 740-985-4492 or 

leuces@windstream.net. 

The library is open and available when the Center is open. Please come by, take out your 

favorite books and authors 

 and enjoy!!! 

 

An inviting Adult Section with Conference Table 

 

Kiley Meeks enjoying a book in the Children’s Section 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Submitted by Tammy Foster 

Fish Fry Fridays were a success this Spring!  The Events 

Committee held fish fries on March 3rd, 17th and 31st and April 

14th.  Those attending enjoyed fried fish, french fries, coleslaw 

and homemade desserts with shamrock cookies on St. Patrick's 

Day and Easter cookies on Good Friday made by the baking 

buddies.  Our next scheduled fish fry will be in September. 

 

Thank you  to the following for volunteering their time:  Beverly 

Guider, Tere Sager, Brenda Ruth, Karen Jones, Walter Jones, 

Norm Shaner, Amy Calvert, Ralph Calvert, Marlesia Boivin, 

Fran Moxley, Heather Grove, Roberta Henderson, Grace Dorst 

and Tammy Foster.  Special thanks to our fry chefs Jerry Foster 

and Gail Jordan.  Thank you to the following for their dessert 

donations:  Bev Guider, Brenda Ruth, Gail Jordan, Tere Sager, 

Tammy Foster, Jerry Foster, Grace Dorst, Amy Calvert, Brenda 

Dorst, Pat Davidson and Betty Rosser. 

 
 

 

 

Two (2) ways that you can support the 

Shade Community Center, without extra 

cost to you, were presented at the March 

meeting.  These are the Kroger Rewards 

program (which at one time generated 

significant donations to the SCCA) and the 

AmazonSmile rewards programs. 

Kroger Rewards:  To enroll and to designate 

your rewards to be donated to the SCCA:  

Go to Kroger.com.  Click on “Community”, 

then “Kroger Community Rewards”.  Sign in 

to your account.  (If you do not have a 

Kroger account/Kroger Plus Shopper’s Card, 

then you need to create one.)  Select “Enroll 

Now”, then “Enroll”.  Type “Shade 

Community Center” in the search box, and 

click “Search”.  Select the bullet for the 

Shade Community Center Association” and 

“Enroll”. 

AmazonSmile Rewards:  If you order items 

from Amazon now, the only difference is 

that you sign in to smile.amazon.com 

instead of amazon.com to order.  To use, go 

to smile.amazon.com.  Sign in with your 

email and password as you normally do.  

You will see that they have so-called 

spotlight charities.  To have your donation 

go to the SCCA, type “Shade Community 

Center” in the “Or Pick Your Own Charitable 

Organization” box.  Then select the “Shade 

Community Center Association” (which is 

listed for Athens, Ohio), and start shopping 

as usual.   

Submitted by Gail Jordan 

  

 

 

Shade Community Market Reopens 

Friday, May 7, 2017, 3:00 p.m. 

Submitted by Gini Coover 

   

Garden, herb, berry, and flower plants will be available again 

from Gini’s Greenhouse, along with early vegetables. Wooden 

toys and puzzles will also be available. A larger selection of 

products are being sought this year with potential vendors 

selling baked goods, vegetables, meat, or honey. The Market 

has been restructured to make it easier for vendors to sell 

small amounts of products on a regular or occasional basis.  

Located at the Shade Community Center in Shade, Ohio, the 

market will open Friday, May 5, 2017, 3–7 pm. and will 

continue each Tuesday and Friday 3–7 pm through July  and 

longer if enough interest is created for its extension.  

  All local growers, producers, and crafters are welcome until 

spaces are filled. No fee will be charged to small vendors who 

can share stalls if interested. Potential vendors must call 740-

594-4147, in advance, to sign a vendor agreement and receive 

an assigned vendor location.  

  Come and help support the market’s second year as the 

Shade Community Center encourages economic development 

at the grass roots level. Help connect vendors of locally grown 

and freshly prepared foods, and personally crafted items with 

local community members. 

 

Come join us in this exciting 

opportunity! 

 

 

Fish Fry Fridays How to Support the 

Shade Community Center 



  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The second annual Spring Bazaar was held on April 8th with 22 vendors participating.  Thank you to the 

following volunteers:  Jerry and Tammy Foster, Brenda Ruth, Gail Jordan, Grace Dorst, Roberta Henderson, 

Tere Sager, Norm Shaner, Nikki Foster, Fran Moxley and George Benz. 
 

      Spring Bazaar     

Fred Colburn Turns 100 Years Old 

 

Pictures by Marlena Sloss, Ohio University Photo Journalist 

 

Pictures by Tammy Foster 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

Submitted by Gail Jordan and Brenda Ruth 

In the 60’s, member Walter Jones lived 

with Intercontinental Ballistic Missiles.  

Walter told of his experiences in 

California and Kansas at the March 

meeting of the Shade-Lodi History and 

Genealogy Association.  He showed slides 

explaining the missiles, their liquid 

oxygen and jet fuels, and how they were 

maintained.  He described the sites, 

including powerhouse and control center, 

where the missile silos were kept ready 

for launch if ever needed.  The ICBMs 

were a deterrent force and fortunately 

never were fired.  The warheads on the 

Titan II missiles were twenty times as 

powerful as the atomic bomb that was 

dropped on Hiroshima.  

The site was a large complex of tunnels, 

where Walter lived under ground.  He 

mostly walked and climbed to get around 

and was on six hours, then off six hours.  

The tunnels were deep, as the missiles 

were over one hundred feet tall.  It was 

difficult to go outside in the sunlight after 

so long with only mercury vapor lighting.  

Once he had to be evacuated after getting 

ptomaine poisoning from bad spaghetti 

sauce.  All in all it was a fascinating 

presentation. 

 

 

Intercontinental Ballistic Missiles 

 

Using DNA to Help Search Your Family Tree 

 
Submitted by Gail Jordan and Brenda Ruth 

Dr. Rose M. Isgrigg presented the program at the 

April meeting of the Shade-Lodi History and 

Genealogy Association.  She related DNA and genes 

to inherited traits and explained how in humans 

mitochondrial DNA is inherited solely from the 

mother, that is matrilineal inheritance.  This is 

analogous to the patrilineal inheritance where Y 

chromosomes of males are inherited solely from the 

father. 

She compared the kinds of information that are 

obtained by DNA tests from Ancestry, 23andMe, 

and MyHeritage.  She showed how one can learn 

about people related to you, even distant cousins, 

after having your DNA tested.  Other information 

that can be learned is the percentages of your ethnic 

ancestry,  as well as possible inherited disorders. 

 

Submitted by Heidi Marty 

The Jerseyville Jammers meet on the second Friday of every 

month from 7-10:00 pm. Everyone is welcome, either to 

participate, or just enjoy the music. Snacks are available and 

welcomed. Come enjoy.   Euchre and rummy are pastimes of 

the listeners.  FMI, please call Betty Rosser at 740-696-1122 

or Roger Hawk at740-593-8104. 

 

Jerseyville Jammers 

Walter Jones 

Dr. Rose Isgrigg 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Annual Calendar 

 

 
May 6   Chinese Auction 
May 13  Alumni Banquet 
June 3 Pancake Breakfast, Yard 

Sale 
June 15? Burgers and Fries Cruise-

In 
August 19  Community Cookout 
September 9  Fish Fry, 4 – 7 pm 

October 14 and 15 Jerseyville Festival 

October 28  Halloween Party 

November 4  Spaghetti Dinner 

November 11  Veteran’s Dinner 

December 2 Breakfast With Santa, 

Bazaar 

December 9 Christmas Party 

December 31 New Year’s Eve Party, 9 pm 

July 15 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCCA Calendar of Events 

2 PM 

 Submitted by Fran Moxley 

 May 2017   
1 

 
OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 PM , EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 PM 

2 OPEN COMPUTER 6 -9 PM. EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

3 

 

LODI ART LOVE 6 – 7:30 PM 

OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 PM, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 PM 

4  

5 

 CHINESE AUCTION SET UP 740 590-0408 

 SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3 -7 PM 

6 CHINESE AUCTION 11AM 

7     

8 OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 PM, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 PM 

9 

 

OPEN COMPUTER 6 -9 PM, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8  

SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3 -7 PM 

10 

 

OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 PM,  EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 PM 

COMMUNITY CENTER MEETING 7 PM 

11 SENIORS MEETING 7 PM 

12 

 

JAMMERS – ALUMNI DECORATE 10 AM  

SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3 -7 PM 

13 ALUMNI BANQUET 4 PM SOCIAL HOUR 

14 BD PARTY 12-4 PM CAFE 

15 OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 PM, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 PM 

16 

 

 

HISTORY GROUP MEETING 6:30  PM 

 OPEN COMPUTER 6-9, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 PM 

 SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3 -7 PM  

17 

 

OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 PM, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 PM 

LODI ART LOVE 6 – 7:30 PM 

18  

19 SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3 -7 PM 

20 PRIVATE PARTY CAFÉ AND GYM 

21  

22 OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 PM,EXERCISE RM 6-8PM 

23 

 

SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3 -7 PM 

EXERCISE RM 6-8 PM,OPEN COMPUTER 6-9 

       

24 

OPEN GYM 6:30-9 PM, EXERCISE RM 6-8 PM 

25 SENIOR POTLUCK 5:30 PM 

26 SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3 -7 PM 

27  

28  

29 

OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 PM. EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

PM, 

30 

   EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 PM, OPEN COMPUTER 

6-9 

   SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 10-1 PM  

31 

OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 PM, EXERCISE ROOM 6-

8 PM 

 

 Submitted by Fran Moxley 

 June 2017 

1 

 

LODI ART LOVE 6:30 – 7 PM 

EXERCISE ROOM 6-8PM, OPEN GYM 6:30-9 PM 

2  

3 SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 

4 

 

OLD RT 33 YARD SALE 9-4 PM (date subject 
to change, please contact 740-590-0408 to 
verify) 

5  

6 OPEN GYM 6:30-9 PM, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8PM 

7 

OPEN COMPUTER 6-9 PM, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

   SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM     

8 

COMMUNITY CENTER MEETING 7 PM EXERCISE 

ROOM 6-8PM, OPEN GYM 6:30-9 PM SENIOR 

MEETING 7 PM 

9      

10 

JERSEYVILLE JAMMERS 

SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 

11  

12  

13 OPEN GYM 6:30-9, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8PM 

14 

SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 

OPEN COMPUTER 6-9 PM, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

15 

LODI ART LOVE 6:30 – 7 PM  

EXERCISE ROOM 6-8, OPEN GYM 6:30-9 

16      

17     SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 

18  

19  

20 OPEN GYM 6:30-9 PM, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8PM 

21 

 

HISTORY MEETING 6:30PM 

EXERCIZE ROOM 6-8, OPEN COMPUTER 6-9PM 

SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 

22 

OPEN GYM 6:30-9 PM, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8PM 

SENIOR POTLUCK 5:30 PM 

23  

24 SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 

25  

26  

27 

OPEN GYM 6:30-9 PM, EXERCISE ROOM 6-

8 PM 

28 

OPEN COMPUTER 6:30-9 PM 

SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 

29 

OPEN GYM 6:30-9 PM, EXERCISE ROOM 6-

8 PM 

30  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Egg Hunt 2017 
Thanks to all the many volunteers! 

Submitted by Robin Krivesti and Tammy Foster 

87 children and what seemed like 200 adults, enjoyed the annual SCCA Easter Egg Hunt.   A special thanks to Marlesia Boivin for organizing 

this event.  In addition, several anonymous individuals and Marsha Gwinn and family provided donations.  Thank you Amy Calvert, Brenda 

Ruth, Karen Jones, Nikki Foster, Tammy Foster and Tere Sager for the decorated cookies.  Also, thanks to several community center 

members and the Shade Livestock 4-H group for volunteering their help.   

Pictures by Tammy Foster 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sonja Scott 

(1937-2017) 

 

 
 

Larry Baringer 

Skyler Belnap 

Michael & Jo Carpenter 

Douglas & Joyce Curtis 

David Dorst 

Ralph Ferrell 

Nicholas Holderman 

James (Tom) Huffman Jr. 

Craig & Alan Kinzelman 

Tyler Martin 

Linda & Rod Sauer 

June Stoddard & Carl Bohn 

Ray & Phyllis Stoncel 

Donnie Stutler 

David & Sharon Varney 

 

In Memoriam 

 

New and Returning 

Members 

 

Visit us on the Web 

http://www.shadecom

center.wix.com/shade 

comcenter 

 

Submitted by Heidi Marty 

 

Lodi Art Love will be moving to first and third Thursday of the month from 6-7:30 pm. 

 

Craft room and library open 12-2 pm on Saturday. "Check out" the nice selection of books in the 

library or head in to craft room to work on an art project, play a game... 

 
 

Lodi Art Love      



 

SCCA February 8, 2017 Meeting Minutes  (APPROVED 3-8-17) 
 

(25 present, 17 members+ 8 officers/board) 

The regular monthly meeting of the Shade Community Center Association was held on Wednesday, February 8th at 7:01 
pm in the Shade Community Center cafeteria, President Jerry Foster being in the chair and Recording Secretary Gail 
Jordan being present.  Fran Moxley installed Alex Couladis as Treasurer for 2017.  

Minutes of the January 11th regular monthly meeting were distributed by Gail Jordan for reading.  Tammy Foster moved 
for approval as written; minutes approved.  Gail also distributed minutes of the January 24th and February 1st Executive 
Board meetings; Fran Moxley moved for approval as written; minutes approved. 

Alex Couladis distributed the Treasurer’s Report for January.  Net income was -$3859.58 including $840.87 for the 
newsletter mailing to all residents of the township.  Checking account balance was $17,583.96.  Report was filed for 
financial review.   

Fran Moxley distributed calendars for February and March.  She also distributed the events planned for 2017 by the 
events committee, noting a free community cookout on August 19th.   Brenda Dorst reported 50 renewals and 3 new 
memberships for 2017, as well as several cards sent. 

Maintenance committee report was distributed by Gail Jordan and placed on file.  Major items included:  Relocation of 
computer room to office area, and lockable cash box installed on side of pop cooler.   

Announcements:  Dr. Kristina Kennedy was to speak about chiropractic at seniors meeting the following evening.  Walter 
Jones is speaking about ICBMs during the 1960” at the March 21st history meeting.     

Old Business:  Both the budget and the financial review committees were holding off until after the Valentines Dinner to 
have their first meetings.   

New Business:  Gini Coover reported on the Shade Community Market as held last year and made a proposal for the 
market this year.  Following discussion, Fran Moxley moved to accept the proposal as written, subject to monthly 
reviews; motion carried with no negative votes. 

Vacant custodial position was briefly discussed; Fran Moxley was to send a digital copy of the job description.  Alex 
Couladis recommended closing the separate Ma and Pa Jerseyville account and transferring the funds to the main 
checking account; Heidi moved to do so; motion carried with no negative votes. 

Jerry Foster brought up three ideas which had been submitted to the Executive Board for consideration.  Status of 
library, status of exercise room, and creation of events room were discussed.  Tammy Foster moved to schedule a day 
(Saturday, February 25th from 2-5 pm) for members to go through books to downsize library and also to look into getting 
a conference table for the room.  Motion carried with no negative votes.  Bev Guider moved to have the exercise room 
stay in its present location; motion carried with no negative votes.  Bev Guider moved to convert the former computer 
room to an events room for consolidation, storage, and staging of decorations for events.  Motion carried with no 
negative votes.     

Gail Jordan noted that the Standing Rules, which were approved last December, stated that “every CNFP (Community 
Not For Profit) activity will have a sign-in sheet to allow accurate participation to be evaluated by the board”.  Also 
stated was that for any such activity “children under the age of 16 who are not accompanied by an adult must present a 
permission slip signed by their parents”.  Sign-in sheets and permission slips had been prepared and were placed for use 
at all such activities. 

 Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm.  Respectfully submitted,    Gail Jordan, Recording Secretary 

 



SCCA March 8, 2017 Meeting Minutes  (APPROVED) 
 

 (19 present, 12 members+ 7 officers/board) 

The regular monthly meeting of the Shade Community Center Association was held on Wednesday, March 8th at 7:04 pm 
in the Shade Community Center cafeteria, President Jerry Foster being in the chair and Recording Secretary Gail Jordan 
being present.    

Minutes of the February 8th regular monthly meeting were distributed by Gail Jordan for reading.  Tammy Foster moved 
for approval as written; minutes approved.  Alex Couladis distributed the Treasurer’s Report for February as well as year-
to-date.  Net income for February was $254.09.  Checking account balance was $18,091.12.  Reports were filed for 
financial review.   

Brenda Dorst gave Corresponding Secretary’s report, including 67 membership renewals and 10 new memberships.  She 
had sent get well cards to Brenda Ruth, Norm Shaner, and Joyce Curtis, and a sympathy card to Sue Downey.  She also 
sent thank you’s to the Lodi Township Trustees for gravel, as well as several to the OU Archery Club, Alexander Leo Club, 
and others for helping with the Valentines Dinner. 

Events:  For the Valentines Dinner, Jerry Foster reported $3312 income, 1881.21 expenses, and net income of $1430.79 
(less $54 advertising).  Tammy Foster reported net income of $215 from the first fish fry.  Also announced were two 
more fish fries on 3/17 and 3/31, spring bazaar on 4/8, and egg hunt on 4/9.   

Maintenance committee report was distributed by Gail Jordan and placed on file.  Major items included:  Moving and 
setting up shelving in events room and library, and township bringing and grading gravel in parking lot and near recycling 
containers.   

Brenda Ruth noted that Walter Jones was to speak about “Living and Working with Intercontinental Ballistic Missiles 
during the 1960s” at the March 21st history meeting.     

Old Business:  Heidi Marty reported that the budget committee had a meeting tentatively scheduled for the following 
week.  Pat Davidson reported that the financial review committee had met once and was about half done with their 
review of 2016 records. 

Karen Jones reported that several people had been helping with the library, most of the thinning of the collection was 
complete, and books and tapes that had been removed were to be available until March 12th for people to take if they 
want. 

New Business:  Gail Jordan presented quotation in the amount of $528.99 for a Brother monolaser all-in-one copier, 
printer, scanner to replace the old Canon copier.  Joe Church of Quality Sales and Service who prepared the quotation 
stated that replacement parts needed for the Canon copier would cost over $700.  Alex Couladis moved to purchase the 
Brother copier; motion carried with no negative votes. 

George Benz recommended Kandy Campbell for the custodial position.  Pat Davidson moved that, after an initial 
meeting with the maintenance committee, to hire Kandy as an independent contractor at the same rate as before, 
subject to a two-month probationary period.  Motion carried with no negative votes. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm. 

Respectfully submitted,   Gail Jordan, Recording Secretary 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Who’s Who at the Shade Community Center 

President: 

Jerry Foster 

740-590-0408  

fosterhome@peoplepc.com 

 

Vice President:  

George Benz 

740-589-5999 

713-206-2531 

 GBenz.654@outlook.com 

 

Treasurer:  

Alex Couladis  

740-592-4524  

alex@faas.com 

 

Corresponding Secretary:  

Brenda Dorst 
740-590-6973 
bgdorst65@yahoo.com  

  

Recording Secretary:  

Gail Jordan  

740-590-9537  

gail.jordan@live.com 

 

Board Members:  

Norm Shaner 

740-591-0113 

Shaner45701@frontier.com 

 

Amy Calvert 

740-696-2706 

ralpcal@aol.com 

 

Pat Davidson 

740-517-5628 

 

Maintenance Committee:  

Jerry Foster 

Gail Jordan  

 

Past President 
Pat Davidson 

Open Gym:  

Marvin Marty  

740-541-1852  

mrvnmarty@yahoo.com 

 

SSCA President:  

Jack Malloy 

740-696-1085 

Malloy833@aol.com 

 

SCLHGA President:   

Brenda Ruth 

740-590-9522 

brendaruth@live.com 

 

Party/Private Rentals: 

Fran Moxley  

740 985-4492 

leuces@windstream.net  

 

SCCA Newsletter Editor:   

Rhonda Meeks 

740-590-7705 

rhondameeks23@yahoo.com 

 

Cook’s Corner Shade Exchange 

Horse manure:  free if you load, $20 a pick-up 

if we load 

Entertaining Muscovy ducks:  good mousers 

and hard on bugs. Easy keepers. Do not need 

pond.  $5/drakes, $10/hen 

Please call Heidi Marty at 740-855-1299 or 

Marvin Marty at 740-541-1852 

 

Riding lessons: Please call Gina Chuba at 360-

969-5159 or Heidi Marty at 740-856-1299 

 

Cut-Out Cookies 
Submitted by Tammy Foster 

 

3/4 cup butter, softened 

1 cup sugar 

2 eggs 

1 teaspoon vanilla 

2 3/4 cups all-purpose flour 

1 teaspoon baking powder 

1/2 teaspoon salt 

 
  In a large mixing bowl, cream butter and sugar until light and fluffy.  Add eggs 
and vanilla; mix well.  Combine the flour, baking powder and salt; gradually add 

to creamed mixture and mix well.  Chill for 1 hour or until firm. 

  On a lightly floured surface, roll out dough to 1/4 inch thickness.  Cut out with 

cookie cutters of your choice.  Using a floured spatula, transfer cookies to 

greased baking sheets.  Bake at 375 for 8-10 minutes or until lightly browned.  

Cool completely on wire racks.  Ice when cool. 
 

Icing recipe 

1 cup confectioners' sugar 

2 teaspoons of milk 

2 teaspoons of light corn syrup 

1/4 teaspoon almond extract 

 
In a small bowl, stir together confectioners' sugar and milk until smooth. Beat in 

corn syrup and almond extract until icing is smooth and glossy. If icing is too 

thick, add more corn syrup. 
Divide into separate bowls, and add food colorings to each to desired intensity. 

Dip cookies, or paint them with a brush.  Icing dries hard and shiny. 

 

 

Submit newsletter articles, items for the 
Shade Exchange, recipes and pictures to:   
rhondameeks23@yahoo.com 

740-590-7705 

14166 Rainbow Lake Road 

Shade, OH  45776 

Thank you.  Rhonda Meeks, Editor 
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